
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 
 

 

Thursday 6th September, 2018 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

RURAL SCHOOLS’ CROSS COUNTRY FRIDAY TOMORROW 

PROGRAMME (with approximate times): At Karapiro Domain – Lake Karapiro. 
10.00 am Schools arrive and assemble next to the kitchen 
10.20 Welcome and briefing for all Juniors 
10.35 Preschool race 
10.40 5 year old girls  10.45 5 year old boys 
10.50  6 year old girls  10.55 6 year old boys 
11.00 7 year old girls  11.10 7 year old boys 
11.20  Prizegiving 1 (for 5 – 7 year olds)* 
11.45 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 year old Course Walk Around/Marshal briefing for all Seniors 
12.20 Girls 8 years old  12:30 Boys 8 years old 
12:40 Girls 9 years old  12:50 Boys 9 years old 
1:00 Girls 10 years old 1:10 Boys 10 years old 
1:20 Girls 11 years old 1:30 Boys 11 years old 
1:40 Girls 12 + years old 1:50 Boys 12 + years old 
2:15   Prizegiving 2 (8 – 12+ year olds) 
The Juniors will leave school immediately after Bible in Schools. Parents are welcome to transport their own children, 
however we will be taking the bus to get the students there. The bus will return to school and get the Seniors, then 
after dropping the Seniors at Karapiro will bring the Juniors back to school for lunch time.  
 

SPEECHES 

Congratulations to all the orators who competed in the Roto-o-Rangi Speech night last night. The standard of speeches 
was higher than ever before, right across the board. Even orator should be very proud of themselves. Every family 
should be just as proud. Thanks to our special guest judges: Mrs Wiles and Mr Morris. 
Year 1/2 Orators 
1st Dani K  2nd Hollie M  3rd  Mason M 
Year 3/4 Orators 
1st  Emma D 2nd  Joel W   3rd  Rheeahn D 
Year 5/6 Orators 
1st  Kade S  2nd  Lucy D   3rd  Georgia K 
 
Kade will now represent Roto-o-Rangi School at the Rotary Schools’ Speech Competition on September 19th. We wish 
Kade all the best. He will be up against the best orators in Cambridge, with quite a few of them being Year 7/8. 



  

WELCOME 
We welcome Summer to Room 1. We are glad you have 
joined us and know that you will have a great time at our 
school.  

 

FUNDRAISERS THAT COST NOTHING 
There are a couple of opportunities within the school to 
raise funds that don't require any time or effort. 
Yummy stickers when buying fruit from the supermarket 
if you choose yummy  
Qubik when Farmers are purchasing rubber wear for the 
milking machines if they purchase it through Qubik and 
mention the school we go into a competition.  
This year we came 2nd and will receive $1,000 at a special 
presentation on Thursday 27th September. 
North Fuels the purchasing of fuel for the farm through 
North fuels also ANZ rewards for the school.  
 

CMS ORIENTATION DAY 

Cambridge Middle School is holding it’s Year 6 Orientation 
Day on Monday 24th September. The children are taken 
into CMS at 9.30am and brought back to school by 
lunchtime. Support transporting the students will be 
greatly appreciated. 

 

WINTER SPORTS ASSEMBLY 

On the 2nd Friday of next term we will hold our Winter 
Sports Assembly. This acknowledges children who have 
represented the school in sports over the last 2 terms. 
Because significant numbers of students participate in 
these teams (from 5 year old rugby players through to 11 
year old hockey players) we do hold a special assembly to 
acknowledge the participation and excellence achieved in 
the various sports. 
 
FOOD PARCEL HELP 
A reminder that there is a support service in the 
Cambridge Community Centre. In every community there 
are families who have some financially tight times and 
they offer a small but helpful service wher they will supply 
breakfast and snacks over the weekend for the children. 
This helps free up a bit of money for families to spend on 
other essential items. If you think this may be of help, 
then please contact the Community Centre beside the BP 
in Leamington. 

WINTER SPORTS DRAWS  
Hockey Friday 7th September 
Roto Hockey Sticks v Hautapu Hurricanes, 3, 7.10 pm 
 
Saturday 8th September 
Roto Diamonds v Leamington Thunderbirds, 8, 10.20 am 
 
 

WAIKATO GYMNASTICs 
We congratulate and awhi the children who will be 
representing Cambridge and our school at the Waikato 
Gymfest on Thursday 20th September: Madison J, Greer C, 
Devon O, Venecia D and Riley K. Lucy D was also selected 
but unfortunately she won’t be in the country when the 
comp is on. Good luck girls and boy. Kia Kaha! 
  

KEEPING OURSELVES SAFE 
This programme run in conjunction with the New Zealand 
Police Force has begun in all classes. Constable Irwin has 
introduced the programme and a follow up lesson will 
have happened.  Constable Irwin will be in the school for 
the afternoon over the next two Tuesdays delivering his 
part of the programme. 
 

BOOK WEEK 
The last week of the Term is Book Week. To celebrate 
Literature and the Arts we will have a number of events 
happening.  
Wed: Visiting author – we have a published author visiting 
the school to talk to children about their book.  
Thursday: Grandparents Day – all real and pretend 
grandparents are invited to come along from 12.15pm 
onwards to share lunch with their grandchildren watch 
Lights, Camera, Roto talent show and then enjoy some 
afternoon tea.  
Talent Show – organised by a Year 6 girl (Georgia) students 
will be able to perform a talent to the audience of 
students, parents and grandparents. 
Friday:  Dress Up as your favourite book character. 
Character parade to be held at 9.45am and then enjoy a 
full day of literacy to finish off the term. 
 

HOT FOOD and HOT MILOs 
At the end of the term it will be the last of the Wednesday 
HOT FOOD days and Friday MILO days. It will be beautiful 
and warm in Term 4 and so we will no longer need the 
warm refreshments to help get us through the day. 
THANK YOU to the parents who made the Milos, donated 
items so the children could have the milos and everyone 
who has donated their time to support the children in our 
school. 



  

                                                                                                               
WRITER’S CORNER                                                                 

ROOM 3   
Why Is Lego Good for you 
 
How many of you have Lego? Well I do and today I am going to tell you why I love Lego and why it is amazing.  Lego is 
one of the most popular toys in the world. The first Lego brick was invented by a clever man called Ole Kirk Christiansen 
in 1958  and the first Lego man was made in 1978. 
 
Do you know what Lego actually means?  It means “play well.”  
The biggest Lego costs over $4,500 dollars. It is the Millennium Falcon and it has 7,500 pieces.  
Lego is the world’s largest producer of toys. It is also amazing because you get to follow instructions. I love instructions 
because they take forever and I love it when you flip over the page onto the next step too.  
 
This year I finished my ginormous barge. It took me 4 months to build it. Here is a picture of it. 
Lego is cool because you can break it and build cool things again but you can use your own imagination too.  So if you 
want some Lego you can come to my house and play with mine or you can go to the Warehouse and buy some LEGO. 
 
By Mitchell E 

 
 

                                

                                                                                                                                                  

 

 

 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Baby Sitter: I am a university student and I am available 
for baby sitting in the Kairangi/Roto-o-Rangi area. Please 
ph Maria 827 1961 
 
House/farm cottage wanted. For 12-18 months for a 
father and daughter who are both working for Curin 
Contracting. Please ph Mark 027 458 5652 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

07/09 Rural Cross Country 
14/9 Inter-school Cross Country 
19/9               Inter Schools Rotary Speech Competition 
24-28/9         Book Week 
26/7 Visiting Author talking to children 
 Mandarin Expo – Don Rowlands Centre 
27/9 Lights, Camera, Roto. 
 Grandparents Day 
28/9 Dress up for Book Week  
 Last day of term 3 
15/10 Start of Term 4 
19/10 Ag Day 

 

The most up to date information about events happening at the school can be found on our Facebook Page: 
https://www.facebook.com/rotoorangischool 



 

 


